
 

 

REF: CL/CONG.GEN 004/FLB/nzs        2015-12-01 
 
 
TO:   

ALL EXECUTIVE COUNCIL MEMBERS, BRANCH SECRETARIES,  
BRANCH CHAIRMANS AND TRADE UNION REPRESENTATIVES 

 
FLASH DRIVES 
 
Each Executive Council Member, Full-time Trade Union Representative and Delegate at the Congress 
received a “Flash Drive” in his Congress bag. 
 
The “Flash Drive” has been loaded with policies from the different companies in which recipients work. 
 
The specific “Flash Drive” remains the property of UNTU and must be used for UNTU purposes. 
 
When a recipient of the said gadget ceases to execute the function of a Trade Union Representative, Full-
time Trade Union Representative or Executive Council Member, the said gadget must be handed to the 
successor for further use. 
 
Your co-operation in this regard will be highly appreciated. 
 
UNTU Greetings. 

 

Louis Brockett 
Senior Deputy General Secretary 
Obo Mr SA Harris 
GENERAL SECRETARY 
 

 


